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Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 22nd September 2014
Autumn temperatures have finally arrived.  At least the days are predominantly dry.
Could I ask that primary school parents refrain from regularly interrupting teachers first thing in the morning over issues that can be dealt with by Mrs Hastie in the office?  I have always had an open door policy, and I fully understand that there are always issues that are best discussed with the teacher.  I wholeheartedly support this approach as you all well know.  But there have been instances of late where it has become a habit for a minority of parents of predominantly younger children to come in on an almost daily basis.  This doesn’t allow the children to build up their own resilience.  This is an important part of their development. 
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
Morrisons Bag Pack

Thank you to all the pupils and parents who supported us on Saturday morning.  We raised £640.00 for school P.T.A. funds.  The great thing about this type of fund raising is that it raises money for the P.T.A. without Glenluce parents having to dig deep into their pockets.  Hopefully we will be able to carry out an event like this again.  Thank you to Morrisons for accommodating us as well.
Ramsay Cup
This annual football competition takes place next Saturday 4th, October.  It commences at 11.00 a.m.  The P.T.A. is meeting at the school this Friday, at 2.00 p.m. to finalise the organisation of the day.
Parent Council
The next meeting of the Parent Council takes place on Monday, 29th September at 7.15 p.m.  All parents are cordially invited to participate in these meetings, if so desired.
Scripture Union Ceilidh

This event will take place at the school on Friday, 3rd October.  The event commences at 7.00 p.m. and finishes at 10.00 p.m.   Tickets prices are £3.00 per child, £5.00 per adult and £15.00 per family.  A light supper will be included.  This was a very successful event last year.  Tickets are available from Allison McWhirter.
Wigtown Book Town Visits
All the children will get the opportunity to visit Wigtown to listen to and question authors this year.

Nursery and P.1/2 visit this Friday, 26th September. Children should be at the school for 8.50 a.m. Author/illustrator: Debi Gliori (Dragon Loves Penguin) and Chae Strathie (Jumblebum and Robo-Robbie).
Primary 6/7 visits on Tuesday 30th.  Children should be at the school for 8.50 a.m.  Author/illustrator: Jamie Thomson (The Dark Lord) and Zombie Science: Brain of the Dead.

Primary 3/4 and 4/5/6 visit on Friday 3rd October.  Children should be at the school for 8.50 a.m.  Author/illustrator: Theresa Breslin (Dream Master) & Steven Butler (The Diary of Dennis The Menace).

Books can only be purchased during the session. There may be th opportunity to get theses signed.  Books cost between £4.99 - £6.99. Children can also purchase a Wigtown Book Festival pin badge for £1.

Badminton Coaching Sessions 
The P.6/7 children will be offered three weeks commencing this week.  Children should come with appropriate gym kit for the following two Mondays.  These sessions will be run by Laura McClymont.  It is also important that children bring their gym kits on Wednesdays when the P.E. specialist is in the building.
Rugby Training

The rugby sessions are available to P.4-P.7 children.  These sessions run from 3.00p.m. until 4.00p.m. on Thursdays.  I will be running the rugby training.  These sessions are contact sessions.
Football Training
Mrs Teears will take football training this Wednesday, 17th September from 3.00p.m. until 4.00p.m.  These sessions are offered to P.4-P.7 pupils.  A couple of other parents had shown an interest in helping as well at the end of last session, as we need consistency in the coaching dates.  If you are still interested, then please contact the school.
Netball Training
These sessions will be run by Mrs Sullivan on Monday nights.  Children participating should return their permission slips a.s.a.p. 
Rag Bag
Thank you to everyone that handed in clothing.  We raised over £54.00 towards the ECO fund.
Morrisons Vouchers

Once again we are collecting Morrisons Vouchers as part of the Let’s Grow gardening campaign.  In the current climate of financial austerity, we will be increasingly looking for ways to get equipment for the school through alternative avenues.  Your continual support in these schemes is greatly appreciated.
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher
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